BARTLETT BULLETIN SEPTEMBER 2023

Set High Goals... Attain New Heights

Dear Bartlett Bighorn Families,

Please look out for a folder with important information that was sent home on the first day of school. Some of the forms will need to be completed, signed, and returned back to your child's teacher.

Students are not to be at school before 8:30am when breakfast and the JAWS Gate opens for students to enter the school grounds. Students are not allowed on school grounds before then, as there is no supervision. Students line up at 8:45. The JAWS Gate will close at 8:50. After that time, students will need to enter through the front office. Students arriving at or after 9:00am will need to be signed in by parent due to CCSD tardy policy. Only our students will be allowed on school grounds; parents and guardians will not be permitted beyond the JAWS Gate.

We need community help with parking around our school during drop-off and dismissal times. Please note that we have a one-way loop around our exit. The parking lot in front of our school is used for bus loading and unloading. No one is allowed to park anywhere but in actual parking spaces. Do not leave cars unattended nor park in any Red Zone. Be aware that double parking is not allowed in the parking lot. The left lane is for through traffic and students may only be picked up from the right lane. No cars should cross over to cut off those who've been patiently waiting through the right lane for their turn to pick up their child. We kindly request that cars in the que keep moving forward as space becomes available on the right side so as to keep traffic flowing. Please be informed that action may be taken for any violation of parking while on the school campus including and not limited to towing at the owners expense.

Do not arrive at the school until after 3:00PM in the afternoon to coincide with student dismissal. Dismissal is at 3:11.

Thank you!

Mr. Brodie Christian, Principal

Dr. Christine Clayman, Assistant Principal

PTO News

Welcome back, Bartlett families! PTO is excited for an amazing year! Our first PTO meeting will be on September 8th at 9 am in the MPR. We will provide refreshments and donuts. It'll be a great opportunity to learn all the exciting plans we have for the year and how you can get involved. We will also be voting for SOT positions. Please come join us!

We're bringing back our monthly Meet and Eats. Last year, we loved our Bighorn community coming together to eat, visit, and support our school. Our first Meet and Eat this year will be on September 21st at Rubios off of Pebble/Green Valley Parkway. We hope to see you there!!

Our first event, Boo Bash, will be held on October 19th from 5-7pm. Mark your calendars!!

Thank you in advance!

Please visit our **Webstore** to pay library and class fees.

T-Shirts are now available for \$20 on our Webstore (ONLY AVAILABLE ON THE WEBSTORE). Visit Selmabartlett.com for our Webstore link.



Checking out your child

We ask that you follow the procedures listed below:

- Report to the school's office to sign your child out.
- > ID is required to check out a student.
- Complete check out note provided by the office.

We will not call a student from class until ID is verified

What's Happening in September?

August 28th – September 1st – PTO – Penny Wars

September 4th – Labor Day: No School

September 7th – Last Day to Purchase a Bartlett T-Shirt

September 8th – Good Vibes Shop Returns

September 8th – PTO Meeting, 9am in the MPR, SOT voting

September 11th – Staff Development Day: No School

September 13th – Picture Day

September 11th – 22nd – 4th Grade Fundraiser

September 18th – After School Enrichment and Tutoring

September 21st – Meet & Eat at Rubio's